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Radeon Detectors Should be Returned   

Those who took advantage of the free Radeon detectors distributed from the Village Office are 

encouraged to bring back the detectors for analysis.  As mentioned, all results are communicated 

with the homeowner and general community wide results are provided to the Village Office.  This 

ensures your individual results remain private to you, but the Village is granted general infor-

mation if any Radeon gas is present within the community as a whole. 

 

Calling All Volunteers 

The Ashcroft Visitor Centre is seeking volunteers for the upcoming season.  If you are excited 

about Ashcroft, enjoy meeting people, are personable, reliable and able to give clear directions, 

we would love to have you on the team.  Training is simple and available before June 1.  Please 

contact Val @ 250-453-9206. 

 

Communities in Bloom—Let’s Celebrate Canada’s 150th Anniversary! 

When planting this year, Communities in Bloom would like you to consider planting with Canada's 

150th Anniversary in mind.  One way you can do this is to plant red and white flowers. 

 

Water Wise Kits Available at the Village Office 

It is not too late to pick up a free Water Wise Kit at the Village Office.  May 1 is the beginning of 

Stage 1 water restrictions and a free Water Wise Kit can help you save even more water.  The kit 

includes a rain gauge, soil moisture meter and water conservation tips. 

 

Water Quality Advisory Still in Effect 

Please be reminded that turbidity is above 1.0 ppm but under 5.0 ppm. As a result those with 

compromised or weakened immune systems are advised to boil water before consuming.  Please 

visit the Village website regularly for any potential changes to this advisory.  

 

Mayor Jeyes met with MP Sidhu and MLA Tegart for Funding Announcement 

Mayor Jeyes was happy to accept grant funding during a public announcement in early April.  

Grant funding was provided by both Federal and Provincial Governments to allow for upgrades at 

the Ashcroft Sewage Treatment Plant and the Drylands Arena. 

 

Mayor Jeyes & Council  

Wishes All Residents a Happy and Enjoyable 

Spring! 



Community Update 

Mayor Jeyes and Council would like to take a few minutes of your time to tell you about a number 

of things they have been working on as well as some community events: 

¶ Council received a presentation from Deb Arnott to showcase Community Futures Sun Coun-

try’s Ashcroft Mosaic Map and an update on activities and business plan of the McAbee Fossil 

Beds Site working group. 

¶ Council adopted Bylaw No. 811; no outdoor burning is permitted 

within Village boundaries except in exceptional circumstances.  

¶ Council gave the first three readings of Bylaws No. 812 - Five Year 

Financial Plan 2017-2021 and Bylaw No. 813 - Tax Rates. 

¶ Council held a Community Forum on April 12 at 7pm at the Commu-

nity Hall.  

¶ Representatives from Interior Health presented information to the public about the opioid crisis 

and demonstrated the use of a naloxone kit during the Community Forum. 

¶ Council approved the work program and proposed budget for the Sewage Treatment Plant 

Dewatering Centrifuge Project. 

¶ Council authorized the purchase of a replacement Village dump truck. 

¶ Council would like to advise the public that a portion of Evans Road is private land.  A sign has 

been installed for your reference.  Anyone wanting to proceed past 

the sign is requested to contact the Ashcroft Terminal for permission. 

¶ Council resolved to offer the Drylands Arena at a reduced rate for the 

2017 Desert Sands School graduation banquet and dance. 

¶ Council approved the Grant in Aid request from Ash Creek TV Socie-

ty for $1,208. 

¶ Council resolved to provide $500 in funding and use of the Ashcroft 

pool for a free public swim to WRAPS for their proposed Canada Day Celebrations. 

¶ Proclamation: Council proclaimed May as MS Awareness month on behalf of the Citi-

zens of Ashcroft. 

 

Upcoming Community Events  

May 1– Village of Ashcroft Annual Town Hall meeting at 7:00 

pm at the Ashcroft Community Hall; the Village’s 5 year Financial 

Plan and tax rates will be presented 

May 1—Legacy Park Campground officially opens for the season 

May 4 & 5—Agri-Food Business Planning Program held at the Cache Creek Community Hall 

May 9—BC Provincial Election—make your voice count, come out to vote! 

May 7-13— BC Water Week 

May 8—Regular Meeting of Council at 4:30 pm 

May 9—Ashcroft “Walk with your Doc” event, 8 am at Heritage Place Park 

May 20—Pool is open for the season 

May 20—150th Clinton Annual Ball 

May 22—Village Office is closed for the Victoria Day holiday 

May 23—Committee of the Whole at 6 pm and Regular Meeting of Council  at 7 pm 

June 4—Skip’s Run begins at 8:30 am 

 

 

The Village of Ashcroft was successful with its application for the Northern Development Initiative 
Trust Façade Improvement Program.  This is the third year the Village has been enrolled in the pro-
gram and it provides local independent businesses financial assistance to improve their business 
façade.   

In previous years, local businesses such as Ashcroft Building Centre and Nature’s Gifts have taken 
advantage of this program.  

Interested businesses are invited to complete an application package and submit it to the Village Of-
fice, with plans detailing façade improvements.  Façade improvements are able to receive 50% of 
eligible improvement costs up to $5,000! 

NEW for 2017!  This year, Mosaics attached to your business façade are eligible project ex-
penses!  Mosaics are an ever increasingly popular feature found around Ashcroft and are starting to 
draw outside visitors to view this beautiful form of art.  A mosaic is sure to draw attention to your 
business.   

For more information visit our website www.ashcroftbc.ca, or contact Wayne Robinson, Deputy Cor-
porate Officer at 250-453-9161 or email: wayne@ashcroftbc.ca. 

Did you know…..  Mosaics are an eligible Façade Program expense!  


